

Town of Medway Board of Park & Recreation Commissioners 155 Village Street

Medway, Massachusetts 02053 (508) 533-3275 508-321-4985 (Fax)

Ross Rackliff Sean Murphy Paul S. Mahoney

Meeting Minutes November 30, 2016 Medway High School

In attendance:

Park Commissioners: Sean Murphy, Paul Mahoney Other: David D'Amico, Shirley Bliss

Youth Group Representatives: Ernie Buonaccorsi, Michael Tudino, Tony Logan

(Medway Lacrosse)

Vice Chair, Mr. Murphy called the meeting to order at 6:57 pm.

Medway Groups-

- Payment policy,
- **Tournament charges** Lacrosse does not owe anything to the Town. Abbey Villa (\$5,040), School Dude (\$4,700), Facility Dude (\$2,760), FC- Scorpions, FC-Bolts (\$13,680), Global Premier Soccer (\$12,920), Medway Youth Football (\$1,515), Medway Youth Baseball (\$9,815), Flag Football (\$2,630), and Soccer (\$12,175) owe money to the Town. Mr. Murphy reiterated that payments must be ahead of time. Lacrosse group will pay half before the beginning of the season. Shirley is working on the schedule for this group for the spring 2017 season. Ms. Bliss will email all the group that owe to the town. Mr. Mahoney asked that he be copied on those emails.

Medway Lacrosse has March 26th and April 1st booked for their events. FC Boston requested if they could rent all three fields on March 25th and 26th. They are willing to pay \$18,000 for the event. Lacrosse group has a confirmed event. Mr. Murphy asked moving forward there should be better communication before confirming the event dates. Hanlon was rented in the last few years to let the boys and girls lacrosse groups practice. There was discussion on how the lacrosse group rented and then cancelled their events. Right now they are asking for the deposit back and members didn't like that. They don't want to book Hanlon. Ms. Bliss went over the schedule for Lacrosse fields with the group members. Graduation Day is off limits at Hanlon field. Ernie said Soccer groups are disrespectful to the town groups. Mr. Murphy asked that the town groups should call him when incidents like this happen. Mike asked why they have been put on North Field instead of South field. Asked when the proposed schedule will be finalized. Mike will give the tournament fee for March 26th and April 1st events to Shirley.

Shirley will check if Charland is available and the rate will be determined. Half field permit is \$500 and full field permit is \$1000. Discussion included renting

November 30, 2016 Board of Parks & Recreation



Town of Medway Board of Park & Recreation Commissioners 155 Village Street

Medway, Massachusetts 02053 (508) 533-3275 508-321-4985 (Fax)

Ross Rackliff

Sean Murphy

Paul S. Mahoney

lower memorial field. Talked about the need for varsity lacrosse head coach for Medway Schools.

FC Boston is looking for lit fields said Sean.

Choate camp pays for 184 kids. Shirley will ask the women in the School business office about the amount the Choate Camp owes for 2016 summer.

- **↓ Tractor Equipment-** Mr. D' Amico reported that Tractor has been purchased and received. Training was held and it is at Copeland. Ms. D'Amico spoke with Ms. Potter on hiring part-time help.
- **Thank you letter to O' Brien Sons-** Both are Medway residents and donated the play equipment to be used for Medway residents. Mr. Mahoney briefly talked about the EPFRAC Committee and the current status of where they are in the process. Members signed the draft thank you letter for the O' Brien's.
- Approval of minutes- 10-26-2016: Not discussed at this meeting

Open Discussion-

A motion was made by Mr. Murphy to adjourn the meeting at 8:35 PM, seconded by Mr. Mahoney. All were in favor.